Secretary’s Report for 2014-2105
And so yet another year has come and gone and we are all still here running races and enjoying the social side of running and we have welcomed some new members along the way.  
The social year kicked off as always with the social runs in May and again this year we had some great routes and some entertaining runs and evenings. This year we replaced a run with a punting evening in Cambridge and we filled 4 boats, this was a great evening and we hope to perhaps do it again.
The beginners group was once again very successful, starting with around 30 enthusiastic runners on day one. Once again this year we will extend the course by a few more weeks to hopefully get runners up to at least 5 miles and encourage them to take part in the 10k. Thank you to Karen and Sam for their help with this. I have already had lots of enquiries for this year and lots of volunteers to help out.
The half marathon in November, was once again a great success, with entries selling out within 15 hours – a record!  I thank the committee for their continued hard work and everyone else who helped out on the day or beforehand.  
This year’s club tour was to Welsh Wales to run the Snowdon Marathon.  Some great runs from everybody and the supporters had a brilliant time as well.  Thanks to Steph Williams for arranging this. 
For the Presentation Evening we tried a different approach by holding a 3 course sit down meal in December rather than January. Whilst this was a good evening and well received by all we are looking at suggestions for this year’s do! Well done to all who received an award.
The junior section is growing by the week and we have upwards of 40 juniors on a Thursday.  This year to add to the merry band of coaches of me, Maurice, Phil, KP Mark and Tony, we welcomed some newbies to the group, Michaela, Lucy, Sharon and Karen Hosking all successfully completed their level 1 coaching assistant course.  Whilst Mark completed his level 2, Kurt is well on his way to also becoming a level 2 coach. With the addition of these people we were able to re-instate the Saturday morning training session.  Debbie Foster also deserves a mention for helping us out on a weekly basis. Without all of these people we would not be able to have a junior section and we are always in need of more coaches/helpers especially at Level 2 so if anyone is keen to help out and train up please see one of us.
It just remains for me to thank the committee, Paul, Sam, Karen, Annabel, John, Kurt and Jo.          
